At An Audit / Workshop Meeting

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 31st day of January 2007


ROLL CALL 
      Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor





      George A. Woolsey, Councilman





       Derek N. Benedict, Councilman





       Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 





       Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman


ALSO PRESENT
      Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh





      James W. Osborne, Town Engineer





      Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk





      Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk


Meeting called to order at 7:02 P.M.

1.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG


Michael Fogarty, Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, led the pledge of allegiance.

2.
MOMENT OF SILENCE

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


7D.   Dispatchers


11C. Promotions


20     Code Compliance: Temporary Housing 

4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Audit in the amount of 

$2,187,053.45, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—                                          yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.

Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.

5.
ASSESSOR’S OFFICE: Union Avenue Realty Holding Certiorari Settlement


Mr. Michael Fogarty, Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, made a statement on the subject 
of the Certiorari case-Union Avenue Realty Holding, LLC vs. Town of Newburgh Section: 
95 Block:1 Lot:1421. He said based on the age of this building, which was built in 1972 and 
the current condition of the premises, he supported the proposed settlement.

(see attached Resolution)


DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio inquired if there had been any remodeling done to 
this building. Mr. Fogarty replied work was done to the building, which has 160 rooms, 
approximately ten years ago. The work consisted of a new front, an alarm system and the 
conference rooms were redone. The rest of the building is still in need of repair.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to accept the Resolution of Town Board 
authorizing settlement of proceeding under article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: 
Corporate Boulevard, SBL# 95-1-14.21; 95-1-10; 96-1-7 Union Avenue Realty Holding, 
LLC Index Nos. 2005-4824; 2006-5726, seconded by Councilman Benedict.
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.

Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.

6.
HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT: 2006 Budget Transfer  


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to accept a budget transfer for the Highway 
Department from the 2006 budget, in the amount of $23,200.00 from account 
030.5142.0100 (snow removal) to account 030.5130.0452 (Vehicle Contract Repairs) as 
stated in the Highway Department memo dated January 24, 2007, seconded by Councilman 
Benedict.
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.

Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.
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7.
POLICE DEPARTMENT:

A. 
Bid Schedule for Lights and Emergency Equipment for New Cars

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to advertise a bid opening date of 


February 23, 2007, for the Police Department’s Lights and Emergency Equipment 

for New Cars on February 6th and 7th 2007, in the Sentinel and Mid Hudson 


Times, 
seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.

Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.

(see attached memo)

B.
Purchase of Firearms

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to accept the Memo dated January 

17, 2007, submitted by Charles Kehoe, Chief of Police, for the purchase of 42 new 

Glock .40 cal. pistols from Amchar Wholesales, Inc. on the New York State Bid at a cost 

 of $425.32 each. Amchar will give the Town $190.00 for each old pistol that  is traded in.
42 new Glock pistols     X 425.32 = $17,863.44

42 old pistols traded in  X 190.00 =     7,980.00

Total cost                                          $  9,883.44

Funds for this purchase are included in account # 3120-0200-00103 of the 2007 


Police budget. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey asked if there were any Federal rebates for the 

purchase of the new pistols. Chief Kehoe’s response was this purchase is not part of 

a Federal program. Councilman Piaquadio stated that there was ten thousand dollars 

allotted in the 2007 budget for this purchase. Chief Kehoe agreed and stated that the 

Police Department plans on purchasing the remaining six weapons needed in the 


year 2008. Supervisor Booth feels strongly that these weapons need to be replaced.
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.

Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.

C.
Community Action Team
DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth liked the idea of the Community Action Team and 

would like to sit down with Chief Kehoe and Councilman Piaquadio to discuss the 

program further and bring the findings from their meeting back to the Board for discussion. 

 He would like to see if there is any way they can move forward with this program in the 
year 2007. 

Councilman Piaquadio stated that after speaking with other Board members it is the 

overall feeling that the Board should place the concept of the Community Action 


Team on the agenda for further discussion before going any further.

Councilman Benedict feels Councilman Piaquadio should have been 



brought into the loop sooner as liaison. He feels this is a great idea and would like to 

look into the Community Action Team further. If this program is something the 


Board wants to pursue then it should be looked at further to see if it can be put 

into action in 2008. He likes the idea of employees bringing ideas to the Board and 

would like to see the ideas to continue to come forth. He would also like to improve 

the communication flow throughout the town.
Councilwoman Greene would like to review the Community Action Team in 


December 2007. She feels this is a good idea but feels it should be implemented in 

2008 when funds can be budgeted for the program. She also thinks Patrolman Yozzo 

is to be commended for all the work that he has put into this program.
Councilman Woolsey would like to wait before putting this program into action. He 

feels some of the things on the list should be done during a regular shift.
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D.
Dispatchers (Add on)

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to give Chief Kehoe permission to 

start the proceedings to hire a new police dispatcher. This position is available due 

to the fact that dispatcher Doris Santiago has given her resignation. The motion was 

seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.

Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.

8.
WATER SUPPLY:


A.
Award of Bid: Sludge Removal


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to award the 2007 Sludge Removal Bid, as
submitted by James Corbett, Water Supply Superintendent, in his memo dated January 19, 
2007, to Spectraserv at $.12 per gallon. They were the lowest bidder.


The bids were as follows:


Spectraserv



$.12 
per gallon


Residuals Management Services
  .1375 per gallon


Russell Reed



  .1447 per gallon


Wecare Organics, Inc.

              NO BID


 
The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.

Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.


B.
Award of Bid: Chemical Supply and Laboratory Services


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to award the 2007 Chemical Supplies as
 
submitted by James Corbett, Water Supply Superintendent, in his memo dated January 22, 
2007, to the following low bidders:

VENDOR



PRODUCT



PRICE

Faesy & Besthoff LLC

Copper Sulfate


$1.39/lb


LCI Jones



C1 2 gas



    .4533/lb


General Chemical Corp.

Aluminum Sulfate


294/ton


Thatcher Company of New York
Potassium Permanganate

  1.609/lb


Basic Chemical Solutions, LLC
Sodium Hydroxide (drums)

  1.65/gal


ECS Environmental


Sodium Hypochlorite


  1.20/gal


Shannon Chemical Corp.

Blended Orthophosphate

    .797/lb


Univar USA, Inc.


Sodium Hydroxide (bulk)

    .189/lb







Sodium Fluoride


    .59/lb

The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


DISCUSSION Councilman Piaquadio inquired as to the possibility of extending the bid time 
from one year to either two or three years.



Councilman Woolsey stated that a clause should be put in the bid to enable a company to 
extend the rate for a second year.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.

Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to award the 2007 Laboratory Services Bid as submitted by James Corbett, Water Supply Superintendent, in his memo dated January 22, 2007 to STL, who was the lowest bidder.
VENDER



PRODUCT



PRICE

STL




Disinfection Byproducts 1
   
$215.00







SOC/Pesticides (no Dioxin, Diquat, 






Endothall, or Glyphosate)2

 668.00






IOC (drinking water metals I & II,






non-metals & secondaries 3

 231.00





Voc including Vinyl Chloride

 110.00






4 Total Coliform /E Coli (Raw Water)






(Colilert MPN)


   12.00






4 Total Coliform (Drinking Water)






(Colilert MPN)


   12.00






4 Total Coliform Weekend Samples
   25.00






Lead & Copper 5


   25.00
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Total Organic Carbon


   35.00






Solids, Total Suspended

   13.00






Radiological 7



 295.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.

Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.
9.
WATER DISTRIBUTION:  Budget Transfer


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfer submitted by 
William Puchalski, Water Distribution Superintendent, in his memo dated January 24, 2007 
to transfer $16,482.71 from account SW8340.0458 (water distribution) to account 
SW8340.0452. This transfer will cover the total expense for repairs performed by Fleet 
Maintenance and gas consumption for 2006, as per the schedule provided by Jackie Calarco, 
Town Accountant, in her memo dated January 22, 2007. The motion was seconded by 
Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.

Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.

10.
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS: 


A.
Withdrawal of Funds from Computer Reserve Fund


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request submitted by Grace 
Cardone, Chairperson, Zoning Board of Appeals, in her memo dated January 16, 2007, to 
transfer funds from the Computer Reserve Fund to purchase the Zoning Board of Appeals 
Software Program including installation, customizing and training for this system from 
Information Systems, Inc. at an estimated cost of $2,300.00. The motion was seconded by 
Councilwoman Greene.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio inquired as to whether there was a per year 
maintanence charge or is it included in the $2,300.00 price.


Councilman Benedict inquired as to whether this software is compatible with the computer 
system they are currently using. He answered Mr. Piaquadio’s question regarding the 
maintenance contract. He stated after the implementation of this system, free support will be 
provided for the first year. This will include telephone support, modem support and product 
upgrades. After the first year, if continued support is desired, this will be provided at a cost 
per year of 10% of the current purchase price. Mr. Benedict also asked if the software is 
compatible with the computer system in place.

Supervisor Booth and Councilman Woolsey both stated the 
software is compatible with the 
computer system that is place. They said Grace Cardone, Chairperson for the Zoning Board 
of Appeals and Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, had discussions in length to 
assure this software is compatible. 
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.

Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.
B.
Purchase of Computer Software for ZBA Utilizing Computer Reserve Funds

 MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the purchase of the Computer 
Software for the ZBA Utilizing Computer Reserve Funds, as requested in the memo from 
Grace Cardone, Chairperson, and Zoning Board of Appeals, dated January 16, 2007 
seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.

Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.


11.
RECREATION DEPARTMENT:


Supervisor Booth stated that he would like to wait for Mr. Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of  
Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to discuss the Bid schedule, Bus Trips and the position 
for a part-time Senior Activities Leader.
AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING     JANUARY 31, 2007    PAGE 5


12.
GOLDEN VISTA PROJECT DISCUSSION: Recreation Center


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to accept the recreation fee of $750.00 per 
unit in lieu of the proposed dedication of the Senior Center of the Golden Vista Project, 
seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


DISCUSSION: Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, inquired as to whether the Board was 
having second 
thoughts as to whether or not the Town wanted to take this facility in view of 
the fact that it would require easements, remove a parcel from the tax rolls and incur 
insurance liability to the Town. Mr. Taylor inquired as to whether the Town would prefer to 
leave the proposed structure in private ownership of the project and collect 
recreation/parkland fees in lieu of that dedication. 

Mr. Vincent Doce, Doce Associates, stated the project’s location is on Meadow Hill Road, 
almost 
adjacent to Meadow Hill School. It was approved with the condition that was 
requested by Bernard Middleman, the applicant that the Town accepts the Recreation
building after it was constructed. The Town would receive no recreation fees, which would 
amount to about $141,000.00. Mr. Doce feels it would be to the Town’s benefit to negotiate 
the use of the 
building for Town Seniors. Mr. Doce also discovered that lending institutions 
will not lend money on the project nor on the construction on the maintenance building 
unless the project sponsor controls the operation of the building. Councilman Woolsey 
would like to take the 
time to review this project and then bring it back to the Board. 

Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, doesn’t see any reason 
the Town should take ownership of this project and take the collect recreation/parkland fees 
in lieu of the dedication.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.
11.
RECREATION DEPARTMENT:


A.
Bid Schedule, Bus Trips
 

Mr. Zarutskie stated he would advertise the bids in the paper on February 6th and 7th, with a 
bid opening of Friday 
February 23 at 10:30 A.M. The bids are for 18 charter bus trips to 
various locations, the first of 
which will take place on March 12, 2007 and the last of which 
is scheduled for December 5, 2007. The buses shall have a capacity of at least 49 passengers 
plus driver and must be equipped with lavatory facilities.


Councilman Benedict asked Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & 
Conservation, if a chaperone is needed for day trips.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to accept the bid date of February 23, 2007 
at 10:30 A.M., seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.

Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.


B.
Part-time Senior Activities Leader


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to authorize Robert J. Petrillo, Commissioner 
of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to contact Roseanne Smith, Personnel, to inquire as to 
whether this part time position is available or to ask authorization of Supervisor Booth to 
create this part time position. Mr. Petrillo would then start the hiring process. This motion 
was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


DISCUSSION: Councilman Benedict concerns with this position are the amount of hours to 
be worked and the pay rate. 


Supervisor Booth stated he would set up a part time pay step schedule the same as set with 
Orange County Civil Service.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.

C.
Promotions (Add on)


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to promote Louis Banks to the position of  
Reservoir Caretaker at Chadwick Lake, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.
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13.
ZONING IB DISTRICT: Veterinary Services

DISCUSSION:  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated that Dr. Fischer would like to 
expand his veterinary use to include kenneling in existing outbuildings on his property. He 
has petitioned to rezone his property to IB.
  
Pet Smart is seeking approval for Veterinarian and related services accessory to a retail pet 
store. 

(see attached amendment) 


The Board along with Supervisor Booth would like to read the Town of Newburgh 
introductory local law amendment of the zoning map to include additional property in the 
IB, interchange business zoning district and provide for veterinarian offices as permitted 

principal and accessory uses in the IB zoning district, submitted by John C. Cappello, from 
Jacobowitz and Gubits, LLP. A site visit and a special meeting was scheduled for Friday, 
February 9, 2007 at 10:00am.
14.
SEWER:  Outside User Status for Royal Pools and Spas


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to grant Royal Pools outside user status. This 
project is currently in front of the Planning Board for an Amended Site Plan. This was 
originally approved in 2003 as The Golf Store; this was done during the period of time when 
the Town had a moratorium on connecting to the municipal sewer system. The plan in 2003 
was approved with a temporary on-site septic system with a requirement. The motion was 
seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


DISCUSSION Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, stated that Royal Pools and Spas is a 5000 
square foot commercial building on 1.1 acres. Their outside user fee would be 
approximately $11,450.00.They need this issue resolved in order to receive final approval.


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated this is subject to the Town’s standard conditions 
and subjected to City approval, as well as timely connection and execution of the agreement.
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.
15.
SETBACK AND BUFFER COMMENTS:  Discussion

DISCUSSION: Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, referred to hardships and difficulties 
that are imposed on applicants who have been pursuing approval on projects that are in front 
of the Planning Board and final approval. They will have to revise their projects to meet the 
standards of the new zoning law. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to go into Executive Session at 8:54 p.m., 
seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.
 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session at 9:01 
p.m., seconded by Councilman Benedict.
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.


DISCUSSION: Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town went over some of the concerns in the 
letters written to the Board. The first category of comment was the Grandfather clause and 
the, second was a person with a hardships would be able to go before the ZBA board.

Councilman Woolsey stated the chairman of the ZBA and the Chairman of the Planning 
Board were on the committee for the Buffer and Setbacks and they should be aware of any 
special projects.

There were concerns with the regulations affecting Multifamily and Town House projects. 
There were also questions on affordable housing.

Mark Taylor has consulted with Saccardi and Schiff in these regards and they will be 
addressing all of the conditions and drawing up documentation on these issues.

Councilman Benedict stated there were a number of people writing comments and each one 
of those comments deserve due diligence on Mr. Taylor’s part and he feels the Board does 
not want to rush this process. 
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16.
PLANNING BOARD:


A.
Sunnyside Development Refund


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the voucher due to Sunnyside 
Development for 31 lots X $200.00 = $6,200.00 plus $150.00 for Public Hearing and 
$1,000.00 for Long Form EAF. The total amount due to Sunnyside Development, LLC 
Subdivision MC Project No. 04-0735A is $7,700.00. The motion was seconded by 
Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth stated he spoke to John Ewasutyn, Chairman of the 
Planning Board, and their calculation of the refund is 31 lots X $200.00 = $7,700.00 instead 
of the calculation submitted by Sunnyside Development, LLC Subdivision for the amount of 
$15,500.00. Mr. Booth is going to prepare a voucher along with a letter. He will then have 
Mr. Ewasutyn review the voucher  and letter and send the refund to Sunnyside Development 
MC Project No. 04-07354A.

Councilman Piaquadio inquired as to whether the invoice was paid in full. Mr. Booth’s 
response was yes it was.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.


B.
Landscape Cost Estimate:  Woodlawn Heights


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the cost estimate, submitted by 
Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town, for landscaping the Woodlawn Heights, 
Planning Board Project #2003-47, in the amount of $18,150.00 and a landscape inspection 
fee of $2,000.00. Total amount due is $20,150.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman 
Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Benedict stated the fruit of the female Ginkgo tree being used 
for the 
project has an unpleasant odor to it.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.
Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.



C.
Landscape Cost Estimate:  High Tech Park


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the cost estimate, submitted by 
Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town, for landscaping the High Tech Park 
Planning Board Project, in the amount of $133,100.00 and a landscape inspection 
fee of 
$4,000.00. Total amount due is $137,100.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman 
Woolsey.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—
yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.



D.
Landscape Cost Estimate:  DiLemme & Sons


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the cost estimate, submitted by 
Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town, for landscaping the DiLemme & Sons
Planning Board Project # 2006-2, in the amount of $29,011.00 and a landscape inspection 
fee of 
$2,000.00. Total amount due is $31,011.00. The motion was seconded by 
Councilman Benedict.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—
yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.

E.
Landscape Estimate:  Austin Tyler Subdivision


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the cost estimate, submitted by 
Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town, for Landscape Bond for the Austin Tyler 
Subdivision Town Project number 2006-10 in the amount of $4,200.00 and a landscape 
inspection fee of $2,000.00. Total amount due is $6,200.00. The motion was seconded by 
Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—absent; Councilman Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 4 yes; 1 absent; 0 no.
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17.
ENGINEERING:


A.
Route 9W Steel Water Main Replacement


James Osborne, Town Engineer, submitted the memorandum prepared by Stearns & Wheler 
on their Final Report entitled State Route 9W Water Main Evaluation dated January 2007. 
The report reviewed the cost and construction/operational consideration of two alternatives 
for the 
replacement of approximately 180 feet of steel water main attached to a concrete 
retaining wall on the east side of Route 9W. The report’s final recommendation was to cross 
Route 9W with a new 12 inch diameter ductile iron pipe using standard excavation and 
abandon and remove the existing exposed steel water main.

Mr. Osborne reviewed the report with Mr. William Puchalski, Water Distribution 
Superintendent, and they concur with Stearns & Wheler’s recommendation. Mr. Osborne 
requested the Board give him permission to obtain a design engineering proposal for the 
design of this water main replacement.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize Mr. Osborne to solicit a 
proposal for the alternative which involves crossing 9W as recommended in the report.


This motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—
yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.

B.
Storm Water Management MS4 Permit and Report


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to pay the voucher submitted by James 
Osborne, Town Engineer,  in the amount of $1,700.00, due to McGoey, Hauser & Edsall for 
work on the Town’s Annual Report for compliance with the MS4 permit issued by the 
NYSDEC. Similar to last year, this work was completed by M H & E without approval of 
the Town Board. Work was completed simultaneously with preparation of reports for their 
other municipal clients. This motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, inquired as to whether the Board will 
receive a proposal in the beginning of 2007 instead of an invoice at the end of the year.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—
yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.


18.
DATA PROCESSING:  Purchase of Copier


MOTION was made by made by Councilwomen Greene to approve the purchase of a Canon 
iR3530 copier in the amount of $6,377.00 with a service fee of $840.00. This copier will go 
into the mail room. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene stated she talked to Jackie Calarco, Town

Accountant, and the funds for this copier are in the budget.

Supervisor Booth stated the copier in the mail room is going into the Assessor’s office and 
the new copier is going into the mail room.

Councilman Piaquadio asked if the service was included in the price. 


Supervisor Booth stated the cost of the service is $840.00 for the first year.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—
yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.


19.
ACCOUNTING:


A. 
Budget Transfers (2006)


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to accept the preliminary list of budget 
transfers that are needed for 2006, submitted by Jackie Calarco, Town Account. 


as follows:


DEPARTMENT

ACCOUNT
TRANSFER TO 
FROM

AMOUNT


General Fund Expenditures (Actual Expenditures were more than budgeted)


Bldgs & Grounds-TH

Capital

001.1620.0200
001.1622.0499
2,000.00


Bldgs & Grounds-TH

Capital

001.1620.0200
001.1626.0466
1,644.00


Bldgs & Grounds-TH

Capital

001.1620.0200
001.1621.0497
   600.00


Bldgs & Grounds-TH

Utilities

001.1620.0481
001.1621.0481
3,961.00


Bldgs & Grounds-Fleet
Utilities

001.1623.0481
001.1621.0474
   638.00


Bldgs & Grounds-Fleet
Utilities

001.1623.0481
001.1623.0497
1,255.00


Bldgs & Grounds-Fleet
Utilities

001.1623.0481
001.1625.0497
1,410.00

Bldgs & Grounds-Police
Utilities

001.1625.0481
001.1624.0497
   437.00


Justice Court

Capital

001.1110.0200
001.1110.0461
   681.00


Justice Court

Telephone

001.1110.0480
001.1110.0100
   750.00


Legal


Town Attorney
001.1420.0401
001.1220.0100
5,291.00


Legal


Litigation

001.1420.0403
001.1420.0499
1,200.00


Police


Printing

001.3010.0496
001.3010.0497
     15.00


Police


Telephone

001.3020.0480          0013.3020.0455
   200.00


Recreation


Maintenance/Leases
001.6772.0497
001.6772.0466
   398.00


Recreation


Utilities

001.7110.0481
001.7110.0459
     20.00


Zoning


Other Expenses
001.8010.0499
001.8010.0401
4,400.00


Zoning


Other Expenses
001.8010.0499
001.8010.0469
1,000.00


The final list including all revenue transfers will be prepared in February. 
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VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—
yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.



B.
Budget Transfer (Certiorari 2006)


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to accept the transfers requested by 
Supervisor Booth to transfer $43,675.37 from account 001.9902.0900 (Inter-fund transfers) 
to account 001.1420.0407. The second request is to transfer $ 24,539.58 from account 
1990.0499 (contingency) to account 1420.0407 (Tax Certiorari). These transfers are needed 
to cover Certiorari Litigation and consultant costs for 2006. This motion was seconded by 
Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—
yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.

20.
CODE COMPLIANCE:  Temporary Housing (Add on)


James Manley, State Farm Insurance Agent, is the representative for Thomas and Josephine 
Coranas, residing at 9 Coranas Road, just off of D’Alfonso Road. The Coranas residence 
was recently severely damaged by fire. Mr. Manley requested that the Board allow the 
Coranas to put a house trailer on their property while restorations are being done to their 
home.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to accept the request from James Manley, 
insurance agent for Thomas and Josephine Coronas, to allow a house trailer be put on their 
property for a six month period, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—
yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no.


ADJOURNMENT   

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the Audit/Workshop Town Board 
Meeting of January 31, 2007 at 9:45 PM, seconded by Councilman Benedict. 


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman Piaquadio—
yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes.

Meeting adjourned at 9:45 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted,

.

_____________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk             
 Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

